
Zoning Docket from January 14, 2019 Public Hearing  
 

Docket Number Applicant CC 
DIST. 

STAFF 
REC. 

GCPC 
REC. 

P&D 
REC. COUNCIL ACTION 

 CZ-2019-09 

Adam Artigliere for S & H 
Simpsonville, LLC 
930 NE Main Street 
(Simpsonville) 
0297000102600 (portion) 
C-1, Commercial 
to C-2, Commercial 

27 Approval Approval 
1/23/19 

Approval 
2/4/19  

Public 
Comments 

Some of the general comments made by Speakers at the Public Hearing on 
January 14, 2019 were: 
Speakers For: 
1) Applicant 

• Would clear up split zoning and allow for marketing of the property 
• Currently a vacant Rite-Aid 

Speakers Against: 
None 

List of meetings with staff: None 

Petition/Letter 
For:   
None 
 
Against:    
None 

Staff Report  ANALYSIS:  
The adjacent County zoning to the northwest is also C-2, and C-2 is supported by the Imagine 
Greenville Comprehensive Plan. The property is currently developed with a vacant Rite Aid drugstore. 
The property is surrounded on three sides by the City of Simpsonville. 

SUMMARY:  
The portion of the subject parcel is zoned C-1, Commercial, and is 0.94 acres of property located on 
Northeast Main Street in Simpsonville, approximately 0.05 miles southeast of the intersection of 
Highway 14 and Northeast Main Street. The parcel has approximately 230 feet of frontage along 
Northeast Main Street and 40 feet of frontage along Highway 14. The applicant is requesting to 
rezone the portion of the parcel to C-2, Commercial.   

The applicant states the proposed land use is for commercial retail. 

CONCLUSION:  
The subject site is surrounded by commercial land uses and zoning. Staff is of the opinion the 
requested rezoning to C-2, Commercial is appropriate based on the surrounding land uses and 
zoning. The requested zoning is also consistent with the Imagine Greenville County Comprehensive 
Plan.  

Based on these reasons staff recommends approval of the requested rezoning to C-2, Commercial. 
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